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           April 2024 
 
Dear Pastors, Friends, and Supporting Churches, 

Greetings in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ! As we reflect on the manifold blessings we have received, we are 
filled with immense gratitude for your steadfast prayers and generous financial support. Your partnership with 
the Faith Baptist Church Philippine Ministry has been instrumental in advancing God's kingdom in remarkable 
ways. Last month, we witnessed a tremendous movement of the Lord during our Youth Camps held at three 
different locations. Over 315 youths participated, and we rejoiced as 8 precious souls accepted Christ as their 
Savior. Furthermore, many young people dedicated their lives to the Lord in Christian service, affirming their 
commitment to follow His call. These events are a testament to the powerful work being done, and your support 
has been crucial in making these transformative experiences possible. 

We are excited to share more about what the Lord is accomplishing through our ministry. Pastor Sammy Medina 
and Mrs. Melissa will be in the states, and available from May 22nd to October 2nd to visit and provide firsthand 
accounts of the marvelous deeds God is performing. To schedule a visit, please do not hesitate to contact me at 
704-300-7247. 

Additionally, this fall, we will be embarking on a Pastors Missions Trip to the Philippines. This trip offers a 
unique opportunity for pastors to witness and participate in the outreach efforts firsthand. You will be able to 
spend time with pastors from across the Philippines. After the Pastor/Workers conference, there will be a round 
robin Gospel Crusade conducted at the same time every evening. This will provide opportunities to preach in 
multiple churches throughout the trip. In the mornings, there will be opportunities to go soul winning and conduct 
Bible studies in the community.  

Your involvement has not only supported current initiatives but has also helped our ministry expand to 36 
churches, with plans underway to plant more. This growth is a direct reflection of your faithfulness and 
commitment to spreading the Gospel. 

Please accept our deepest appreciation for your unwavering support. We are eager to continue this journey with 
you, sharing the love of Christ and the hope He brings to countless lives. Thank you for being a part of this 
mission, for your prayers, and for your dedication to the cause of Christ. 

With sincere gratitude, blessings and looking unto Jesus, 

Joshua Rhoades, Ephesians 3:20-21 

Dr. J. Barry Goodman   Pastor Sammy Medina  Bro. Joshua Rhoades 

Pastor                      National Director                          Field Director 


